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University of Kentucky Chemical Safety Committee Minutes

March 27, 2002 2:30 PM

Room 102, Combs Research Building

Attendees:

Harold Burton



David Atwood

David Hibbard




Todd Porter



John Lowry

Caroline Gil - Chair

Peter Huettl
 


Lee Poore

Tom Vanaman

D. K. St. Claire


Michael Barrett

Caroline Gil called the meeting to order shortly after 2:30 PM.  

1. Meeting Minutes for January 

Motion to approve meeting minutes for January- seconded and approved unanimously.

2. UK Model Chemical Hygiene Plan
Lee Poore provided revisions for discussion.  Additional changes were suggested for page 8 to indicate that PPD checks the showers/eyewashes monthly and not the lab user.  Also discussed was verifying with PPD about having tags on units that indicate check date. Motion was made to approve CHP with noted additional changes.  Motion seconded and approved unanimously. 

3. Laboratory Injury and Illness Report
Last meeting it was suggested that the committee take a look at safety training for chemistry students because the report indicated organic students had a high incident rate of injury.  Dr. Atwood brought information that he gives his students prior to working in the lab.  He said there is nothing that firmly states what safety training needs to be conducted prior to students working in the lab.  Lee Poore will review the idea of putting together a specific lab safety class for chemistry students.   The monthly lab safety class and the online training are available and have been utilized by this group in the past.

4. Old Business
· Combs Fume Hoods: David Hibbard presented data that indicated that a majority of the fume hoods are and have not been performing effectively. The details that were learned from a meeting with MCPPD were shared with the committee.  The committee felt the design of the ventilation system was such that it was not fail-safe and needed immediate attention. A motion was made and seconded to have the committee’s chair send a letter to the Director of EH&S, Harry Enoch, to bring this issue to his attention for action.

· Training Initiative: nothing new to report.

· Lab Surveys: Pharmacy and Dentistry had been performed since last meeting and major findings in Pharmacy had been storage issues of some chemical.  Teri Strickland has been working with PIs to correct these problems in Pharmacy.

5. New Business
The committee was given information about the theft of chemicals from Chemistry.  Dr. Atwood indicated that about $2000 worth of chemicals and equipment had been taken.   There was a discussion that perhaps the chemical inventory that is listed on the internet should be password protected and fire-walled for only UK user access.

6. Recognition of Members
Caroline Gil thanked all the members of the committee for their work this year, in particular Michael Barrett’s contributions, since he will be rolling off the committee this year.

7. Adjourn
Motion to adjourn and seconded and approved unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 4:00 PM. The next meeting is scheduled for the fall of next year.  Notification will be sent when the new member is named.







